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IT Division

501 SE Hawthorne Blvd, Suite 400
Portland, Oregon 97214
503-988-3749
503-988-4392 Fax
MEMORANDUM
TO:
Budget Office, Department Directors, Elected Officials 
FROM:
Sherry Swackhamer, CIO
SUBJECT:
Information Technology Internal Service Rates for FY 2009-2010
DATE:
January 7, 2009
INTRODUCTION

The Information Technology (IT) FY10 service rates are based on current service levels.  The published rate documents describe each department’s scope of service, all associated costs and a total value that should be used for initial budgeting purposes.

The rates are based on service information including PC counts, Server counts, Circuit counts and data from IT’s employee time tracking systems.  This data was shared, discussed and updated with each department prior to being used to generate service rates.

As each department defines their FY10 budgets and program offers, IT will schedule discussions to review rates and identify any service reductions that will be required to align with budget reductions.

ALLOCATION MODEL
IT, in cooperation with the Budget Office and the IT Advisory Board (ITAB), has updated the Internal Service Allocation Model to provide a more transparent, simplified process and presentation of data.  

The primary changes to the allocation model include: 
· A new boxology diagram describing the elements included in each service rate.
· A new definition page describing the allocation methodology.
· A simplified, color-coded calculation model to better describe the data that are used to derive each value.

· Changes to three IT Services:

· VPN (remote connectivity) – VPN is included as part of the base Network Services charge.
· Crystal Reporting Services (data reporting) – The data reporting service is included as part of the base Data & Reporting Service charge.
· Help Desk – The allocation method changed from a “per call” charge to a distribution across the County based on departmental PC counts.
The total service rate values for Telecommunications appear on the main allocation spreadsheet for reference. A summary spreadsheet describing all telecom fixed and variable projections is published on the Budget Office web site.  Detailed bill code reports can be found at the following address:

http://mints.co.multnomah.or.us/County_Management/IT/telecom/index.shtml
The rate document contains the following tabs:

1. CSL Allocation – These are the departmental rates based on current service levels.

2. Rate Calculators – These are the driver and ‘per unit’ values used to produce the rates on the CSL Allocation tab.

3. Estimated IT Costs – These are the core IT cost center values that form the basis of all rates.

4. Cost Model Boxology – A graphical representation of the rate model

5. Definitions – An explanation of the categories and drivers used to calculate values.

Departments should use the CSL Allocation tab as the primary source of dollar information.  The other tabs are provided so that departments understand the methodology and calculations used to generate their rates.

If you have any questions about the IT rate setting process or data, please contact Tim Boylan at 503-988-3758. 
IT Customer Advocate managers are available to answer questions about service volume, project information or future needs.

Thank you.
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